Dear 

We’re writing to ask for your help in reviewing abstracts submitted to NWAV 38. We received over 300 of them this year and because we can’t accommodate more than 30% - 40%, we are appealing to you to help ensure that those retained are the very best.

To expedite matters, we’ve taken the liberty of already assigning you a number of abstracts that would benefit from your special expertise. We’re using Easy Abs, the online submission system maintained by Linguist List, which should streamline the whole process. In the next email you’ll receive your password and login information, along with instructions on how to access and review them via 
http://www.linguistlist.org/confcustom/nwav38/ 

We’re sure you don’t need any advice on how to rate abstracts. But just to ensure that we’re all on the same page, we would ask you to privilege the following criteria in making your judgements:

· The topic should deal with linguistic variation and change

· the author should make a substantive and original theoretical proposal
· The abstract should demonstrate that the work was already completed, and not being planned

· The abstract should include a concrete account of what the data were, how they were analyzed, and the results obtained.
We’d like you to rate them on a 5-point scale:

1. Definitely reject. An irrelevant theoretical problem without data.

2. Reject. A theoretical problem is presented with little data, missing a clearly worked-out proposal, methodology or solution.

3. Possibly reject. A theoretical problem with the beginning of a solution, questionable methodology and analysis.
4. Possibly accept. A clear theoretical problem with a promising analysis, methodology and (at least) pilot results.
5. Accept unconditionally. Careful analysis of a theoretical problem. Data, methodology and analysis and results are clearly presented and articulated.

A simple rating will be enough. But if you see any flaws in the argument or method, it will be helpful to state what they are so that we can more easily combine your judgments with others.

We’re hoping to be able to send out notification by the end of July, and so would appreciate it if you could send us your ratings by Wednesday, July 15. We realize that this is short notice, and are all the more appreciative of your efforts. 

One additional point : In our efforts to maintain anonymity, we might by accident have sent you a paper by authors that you’re too close to judge. If so, let us know, and we’ll get another referee.

On behalf of the entire NWAV 38 organizing committee, thanks very much! We look forward to seeing you in Ottawa in October.

Shana

Stephen

